October 16, 1945 Lt. J.G. Robert E. Allen U. S. Haval Receiving Hospital Geneva Ave. & Moscow Street San Francisco 12, California Dear Bob: I received a letter from Mitt saying that he was unacquainted in St. Louis so I have written Bob Kinnan and Otto Rost to get in touch with him and perhaps give him some games to officiate. I will not have much time to write you a long letter but I am enclosing Mitt's letter which he wrote along with a carbon copy of the other letters. Although it may not all be from mo it should be interesting reading. Mother wanted to send this letter on to you from home but I needed it for a memo so brought it on up to the office and therefore am sending it on from here. I sincerely hope everything is going along fine with you and yours, Bob. Please excuse the brevity and know that I would make it longer if I had the time. Affectionately, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach FCA: lm Enc. 3